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City Council Meeting Date: February 21, 2017

To: Mayor and City Council
City Administrator

From: Sean Simonson, Engineering Manager
  David E. Bennett, P.E. Public Works Director/City Engineer

Subject:
2017 Street Reclamation Project - Marvin Lane Sidewalk Consideration

Action Requested:
The Northfield City Council makes a Motion to direct staff to update the 2017 Feasibility Report to incorporate
sidewalk on Marvin Lane. (Note: this motion only requires a simple majority, however when the improvement
is ordered it would require 6/7 votes)

Summary Report:
On January 17, 2017 the City Council accepted the Feasibility Report for the 2017 Street Reclamation project
and called for the improvement hearing.  At the meeting there was discussion about sidewalk connectivity
primarily focused in the Maple/Ninth/Nevada area.  An overall map of sidewalks was provided to Council at
the improvement hearing (Attachment 1).  Also, leading up to the improvement hearing held on February 7,
2017 staff received inquiries about adding sidewalk on Marvin Lane.

Since the feasibility report did not include sidewalk on Marvin Lane, and the hearing notice sent to residents
did not identify sidewalks on Marvin Lane, staff verified with our bond counsel of Kennedy & Graven that we
would need to update the feasibility report and hold another improvement hearing.  This would push back the
project schedule by about a month (Attachment 2).  With the scope of the reclamation work, staff is not
concerned with missing the construction season, nor have difficulty getting the project completed this year, if
the project was pushed back a month.
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If sidewalk was added to Marvin Lane, staff would recommend placement on the south side of the road along
with narrowing the street to 32 feet wide from 36 feet wide.

Also, in regard to the Maple Street/Ninth Street/Nevada Street area, staff is under the assumption that this area
will move forward with sidewalks on both sides of the streets.  If this isn’t the direction staff should be
proceeding with, staff is encouraging council discussion for clarification.

Alternative Options:
1. The project could move forward without the sidewalk on Marvin Lane and staff would bring back

ordering the improvement on March 7, 2017.

Financial Impacts:
Staff will update the feasibility report if directed, but preliminary we are anticipating that Marvin Lane
sidewalk on one side would cost around $25,000.

The property owner would not see increased assessments related to the addition of sidewalk.  The benefit rate
with or without sidewalk is the same.

Tentative Timelines:
On March 7, dependent on direction from Council, staff will either bring back an updated Feasibility Report
with the inclusion of sidewalk Marvin Lane, or the action will be to order the improvement as outline in the
existing feasibility report.
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